## CANON CITTY GEOLOGY CLUB REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

## **September 11, 2017**

## United Methodist Fellowship Hall, Canon City, CO

The business meeting was called to order by President, Cathey Young at 6:11 pm. 49 were in attendance. New members and guest were welcomed.

New members introduced were: Luke Lemke and Linda Parker, Sarah Mohr, Russell Painter, Betty Shaw.

Special Verbal and Silent Auctions and Show & Tell events start. Bidding ends at 7:50pm. Cathey thanked all those who donate and bid. All proceeds will go towards the club's scholarship program.

**Treasurer's Report:** Mark Tursick gave the treasurer's report as follows: Checking account, \$3041.44; Savings account, \$2017.98; and the New Hope account, \$1557.39, for a total of \$6616.81 in all accounts. The scholarship fund has \$998.50 from the silent auctions which is included in the total amount in the savings account.

**Memberships:** There are 66 family memberships and 59 single memberships for a total of 125 paid memberships.

Cathey introduced Ann Eulert at the new treasurer after Mark Tusick resigned. Cathey also told members that Ann and Cathey will be on the radio Monday morning before the CCGC meeting.

**Board Meeting Report:** Cathey gave a report on the 8/28/17 board meeting. See board minutes on the CCGC website for more details.

**Field Trip Committee Report:** Cathey gave a report from the field trip committee about upcoming field trips and classes. These are: Eureka Mine field trip – September 20<sup>th</sup>; Garnet Hunt – October 20, Wire Wrapping Class – November 25. Quick trips will be determined and announced.

**NHAC Report:** Ray Garber gave report on the NHAC, and reviewed the BLM Annual Inspection.

**Programs Report:** Jennifer gave a report on the upcoming programs. These are: Beth Simmons – October 9, Traci Bennitt – November 13, Christmas ot Luck and Wrap A Rock exchange – December 11.

Jennifer introduced a new program for members called Rockhound Certification. It will be for members who complete at least three classes given by CCGC. More details to be explained. **Nominating Committee Report:** Cathey asked for volunteers for the Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee will present a slate of candidates for 2018 Board at the October meeting.

**Pebble Pups Report**: Phil Pugin gave a report on the Pebble Pups program at Harrison School. They meet the Wednesday after the CCGC monthly meetings on the second Monday of each month from 3-4pm. Assistant, Eugene Smith, requested that members come to help present programs to the students. Sharon Holte gave some suggestions.

Phil presented the door prize questions. Winners were: Ralph, Frank Lavato and Matthew.

**Announcements:** CCGC t-shirts are available: long sleeved shirts for \$18.00 and short sleeved shirts for \$16.00. Patches for \$3 each or 2 for \$5.

John Sprouse announced that Bob Carnien will hold a class on Mineral ID, for more information contact Bob at <a href="mailto:ccarnein@gmail.com">ccarnein@gmail.com</a>.

The club has name tags for members to put on at meetings. They will be at the door with the sign in sheets.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Gerring, Acting Secretary